Y Pwyllgor lechyd a Gofal Cymdeithasol

_

Health and Social Care Committee

Gillian Baranski Chief Inspector Care Inspectorate Wales **Senedd Cymru**

Bae Caerdydd, Caerdydd, CF99 ISN Seneddlechyd@senedd.cymru senedd.cymru/Seneddlechyd 0300 200 6565

Welsh Parliament

Cardiff Bay, Cardiff, CF99 1SN SeneddHealth@senedd.wales senedd.wales/SeneddHealth 0300 200 6565

8 December 2022

Dear Gillian

Many thanks to you and Vicky for attending our meeting on 30 November to discuss issues facing social care and social services. Members found the discussion interesting and informative.

During the meeting, you agreed to provide the following information:

- The process followed by local authorities on receipt of CIW care reports of children's homes, and whether you receive any feedback on actions taken as a result of your reports.
- A link to the data tool used to monitor provision of Welsh-speaking services.
- Details of the work being undertaken to improve leadership and management in the social care sector.

We also noted there had been an increase in adult safeguarding referrals. Could you provide us with more information on the nature of these referrals, and in particular what the specific safeguarding issues are.

We will be considering our forward work programme early in the new year, and it would be helpful therefore to receive your response by 27 January 2023.

Yours sincerely

Russell George MS

- ussell George

Chair, Health and Social Care Committee

Croesewir gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg neu Saesneg. We welcome correspondence in Welsh or English.

cc Jayne Bryant, Chair, Children, Young People and Education Committee

